**SAC Meeting** 

3:50-4:45

**Osceola Magnet School** 

## May 9, 2017

Janine Jones called the meeting to order at 3:50. **Attendance:** Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Cindy Rodriguez, Brian Holmes, Marie Gruber, Kim Nance, Jennifer Tripp, Wendy Garcia, and Curtis Carpenter **Guests:** Nate Bruckner and Janice McCord.

Minutes Approval: A motion was made by K. Nance to approve the April minutes and seconded by W. Garcia.

Principal's Report: S. Simpson and J. McCord are putting together vertical boards to show visitors what we are learning. These boards have a few goals; they are a model for the state, a vertical plan, and a method to promote what we do at our school. He is suggesting we put a QAR code on each vertical board so individuals can use their phone to see a lesson plan or a video connected to each board. Also, Betsy Nelson is working on a new logo to tie in to our mission. From old business, he addressed our progress on walk ups in the cafeteria. Hearing good feedback. Families like that it is air conditioned and a place they can meet. Parents want us to be sure we have a staff member in the cafeteria attending to people coming in and leaving. All FSA testing is done. Has encouraged teaching to continue until the end of year. I Ready diagnostic testing is still going on through the end of the year. District wide, at 2:00, May 17<sup>th</sup>, all OMS graduates are coming in their caps and gowns to parade the campus.

**Technology and SAC Funds Request:** SAC did receive an additional \$9,575.00 from the state. Our total moving forward is \$26,493.59. Knowing this, C. Rodriguez discussed her plan for next school year in the media room. Next school year she envisions the media center to operate differently and be more technology focused. She will have groups of students rotating and checking out books, using Bee Bots and Pro Bots. Laptops available for Tech. lessons, and teacher driven mini lessons. Therefore she is requesting one or two more of Bee Bots and Pro Bots. She would also like different level lessons to tie in with the Bots. She needs chargers and head sets, etc. To fund these requests, she needs \$1343.00. J. Tripp made a motion to approve the funds, and K. Nance seconded the motion. The funds were unanimously approved.

## **PTA Report:**

PTA reached out to the teachers to get their requests are for the money earned by the Fun Run. Each grade level is getting \$500 for non-disposables. Gave each special class \$1,000. Getting a new die cutter, an I Pad to use in the media center for staff to use. They will also use the I Pad to record morning announcements. In addition, students will learn to do video editing. They are giving \$100 to Anna for things the custodians need. We are also be starting again a \$500 scholarship for Osceola graduates that are seniors going to college or a tech school.

Our next meeting is August 22, 2017.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:45.